

Weekly Newsletter

WELCOME BACK!

A very warm welcome back to all members of the CHPS family. I hope you all had a fantastic summer breaks and that you and your children have been looking forward to the start of a new academic year.

It's been brilliant seeing the children return to school so enthusiastically and settling in to their new classrooms this week. I'd like to say a particular well done to all those pupils (including of course our new Reception and Pre- School cohorts) who have joined us for the first time.

Information about what your child will be doing this term can be found on the year group pages of the school website alongside a summary of each new year group which can be accessed below:

Welcome to Pre School

Welcome to Reception

Welcome to Year 1

Welcome to Year 2

Welcome to Year 3

Welcome to Year 4

Welcome to Year 5

Welcome to Year 6

At the start of October you will have the chance to sit down with your child's new Class Teacher at our first Parents' Evenings of the year to discuss how they have settled in. If you would like to speak to us prior to then, you are of course very welcome to do so on the playground or to arrange a call or meeting by contacting the school office at admin@cheadlehulmeprimary.org.uk.

In the meantime I hope your child has had a really enjoyable first week back.

Joe Maguire, Head of School

EXTENSION BUILD

Anyone who has been on the school playground this week will have noticed the building work which got underway over the summer break. This is an exciting two-storey extension which will provide a new computer suite for LCH and a large new area for CHPS which we will be able to use as an additional teaching space during the school day, an area we can use to enhance the children's provision at lunchtimes and to accommodate the increased Kids Club numbers.



The build is currently scheduled for completion at the end of the Spring term and we will look forward to sharing updates with you as the project progresses.



YEAR 6 ROBINWOOD RESIDENTIAL

Our new Year 6 cohort are all very excited to be going on their residential to Robinwood next week!

Please note that any medication needs be given in to main reception first thing on Monday morning. Medication will be administered by a first aid trained LSA when needed.

MUSIC TASTER SESSIONS

Over the next couple of weeks, Stockport Music Service are offering taster sessions for children across the primary age range. More information, including how to book can be found here:

Infant Music Makers session

Viola Champions session

ALEXANDER ARMSTRONG VISIT!

Our first author visit of the year is a big one! In collaboration with our friends at Simply Books in Bramhall, we will be hosting the fabulous Alexander Armstrong next Thursday.

Alexander will be talking to the children about his new book 'Evenfall', where he got the ideas

for it and why he wanted to turn his hand to writing. A letter with details about purchasing books as part of the event was sent out earlier this week.









Citizenship



Curiosity



Gratitude



Integrity



Kindness

CHILDREN WALKING HOME

Pupils in Year 6 are permitted to walk to and from school on their own. If you would like to give permission for this (if you have not done so already), please do so in writing via email to admin.

Any changes to whether a child is walking home need to be communicated by 1.30pm on the day.

KIDS CLUB EMAIL

Can we remind parents that all queries related to our Kids Club should be directed via email to kidsclub@cheadluehulmeprimary.org.uk rather than the main admin email. Thank you.

THE CHPS MISSION STATEMENT:

Preparing our children for a world we know and a world yet to be discovered.

DATES FOR THE DIARY

8th-10th Sept - Year 6 Residential Visit

11th Sept - Alexander Armstrong author visit

16th Sept (3.30pm) - Y5 Robinwood Info session

17th-18th Sept - Individual/Sibling photographs

23rd Sept (3.30pm) - Y6 Parent Info Session

25th Sept (5pm) - Reception Curriculum Evening

2nd Oct (5pm) - Pre-School Curriculum Evening

8th Oct - Flu vaccinations

8th-9th Oct - Parents' Evenings

14th Oct - Academy Committee Meeting

24th Oct - Open Morning for prospective parents

24th Oct - Last day of term

3rd Nov- INSET Day